CORRESPONDENCE BOARD DATE: 4/13/21 ITEM: 28

From:

Nancy Gormly <nan\_gormly@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, April 13, 2021 7:18 AM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

Comments for upcoming Board meetings

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

I OPPOSE Passport Vaccine.

Have a Nice Day,

Nancy

From:

Nancy Hierl <nhierl76@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, April 13, 2021 7:18 AM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

Agenda Item #28 Opposition of vaccination verification/passport

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Agenda Item #28

Opposition of vaccination verification/passport

I strongly oppose the funding of this project and urge you to do the same. This is in complete violation of my rights and freedoms as a citizen of this country. Along with HIIPA / privacy violations. My body my choice has a new meaning. You may not jab me or my family nor do you have to right to ask if I have or have not gotten the "fake" jab.

Thank you, Nancy Hierl

**From:** ProLiberty < ProLiberty@protonmail.com>

**Sent:** Tuesday, April 13, 2021 6:49 AM

To: COB\_Response

**Subject:** Public comments for agenda item #28:Vaccine passports

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

#### Supervisors,

As a student of history, I am appalled to see that this Board is actually considering implementing a vaccine passport program here in Orange County. As the Nazis experimented with the people under their control, this Board now thinks it is within their purview to do the same! This board is actually considering implementing a program to compel it's citizens to inject an experimental gene therapy that has not been tested on animals, will never have long-term side effect tests (because the placebo groups have been given the option to get the actual injections,) has caused many deaths and serious side effects already, even here in OC, was either created on, or tested on aborted baby fetal parts, and modifies your genetic makeup! Does that really sound like a good idea? I realize that you may justify it as not compelling, but rather encouraging, citizens by rewarding those who do it with real life, while those who don't are ostracized and must live life in a parallel community, but as we've seen time and time again, that just creates excuses and opportunities for government to then round up the naysayers for the next wave of compliance enforcement. You, the Supervisors, have not been elected to force medical experimentation, divide the people through compliance issues, nor usher in Communism where you keep businesses shut down and hand out money to make people dependent upon you. In every issue as it relates to Covid-19, you the Board are heading the wrong way, and my disappointment is great. Throw this idea of vaccine passports into the trash heap of history where it belongs.

From:

Angela Fuentes <angela1010m@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, April 13, 2021 6:28 AM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

4/13 Agenda - Comment

'Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Our family Does Not support a vaccine passport. Per the CDC, with a 99% recovery rate this experimental vaccine is not a one size fits all. Please do not require vaccinations passports in our county.

Thank you,

Angela Morales Sent from my iPhone

de and the tri

3.28 St 3

From:

Amber Booy <amber.booy@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, April 12, 2021 11:34 PM

To:

COB Response

Subject:

Board of Supervisors meeting comment

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

I'd like to submit my comment for the Board of Supervisors meeting tomorrow. It is regarding the Composite Application Contract or whatever the code name is for the pilot program for the Covid-19 vaccine passport.

First of all, I can't believe that this is even being discussed as an option in any part of the United States, but especially in Orange County. This infringement on privacy and individual rights is something that I never thought that any American would vote to subject themself to. Please let me remind you that this vaccine is not mandatory and is only under an EUA and not FDA approved. There is no reason to exclude certain members of society from any venue based upon an unproven experimental vaccine. To even toy with the idea of class distinction and social credit a la China is so socialist. It is not what any American should stand for.

"Those who would give up essential liberty to purchase a little temporary safety, deserve neither liberty nor safety."

Benjamin Franklin

Please vote NO on the Composite Application Contract. No Vaccine Passports ever.

Thank you,
Amber Booy
Constituent of District 3
Sent from my iPhone

From: Felicity <felicitynf@aol.com>

**Sent:** Tuesday, April 13, 2021 12:30 AM

To: Page, Leon; COB\_Response

Cc: Do, Andrew; Wagner, Donald; Chaffee, Doug; Bartlett, Lisa; Fourth District; Kim, Frank

(HOA); Foley, Katrina

Subject: PUBLIC COMMENT and comments on Item 28 for BOS meeting on April 13, 2021

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

to the second of the second of

Dear Mr. Page

Hope this email finds you well.

Because of my age I have been advised by health professionals to shelter at home during the COVID outbreak, which renders me unable to attend the Board meeting in person, especially considering the large numbers of unmasked people who I have seen to congregate outside your recent meetings and sometimes inside as well. Therefore, I am submitting a public comment and other comments on a few of the items on the agenda, and I ask that you read these comments into the record at the appropriate time.

ITEM 28; You speak of "expenditures necessary to meet the social needs of the population". Well, many of our community members are unhoused while some struggle with mental illness, they need stable housing and effective treatment options to help them deal with their situation. So why is it that, instead of earmarking funds to build appropriate housing and mental health facilities, the Board of Supervisors is spending over \$300 million to expand the James A. Musick facility into a jail to house those with mental health issues? We already know that "people don't get well in a cell." Today the OC jail population is at a historic low and we are facing the financial and human costs of a year-long pandemic yet the county is spending hundreds of millions of dollars to expand a jail that has already been empty for close to two years. The expansion would increase the county jail system's rated capacity to roughly twice what the current jail population is now. Whatever for? Will even more unhoused individuals and people undergoing mental health crises be picked up to fill those beds? Why not use this money to develop treatment facilities or more stable housing environments so community members don't continue to be criminalized for being on the streets or suffering a mental breakdown? Supervisors: If you care about helping those who suffer from homelessness and mental illness, then stop wasting our tax dollars on boondoggles like a "mental health jail" that benefit no one. Sheriff Barnes himself has said: "We don't want to be mental health clinicians, it's not our goal for law enforcement to deal with mental health issues". He's absolutely right; so, let's take the \$350 million earmarked for that misbegotten jail project, and use it to build state-of-the-art facilities, staffed with actual mental health professionals, and permanent supportive housing with wrap-around services that can successfully help individuals suffering from homelessness and/or mental health issues have the hope of a healthier, happier and productive life. Or is it too much to expect real leadership from this board?

**PUBLIC COMMENT:** In this time of white supremacist marches, KKK flyers and anti-AAPI hate, one question we should all be asking ourselves: who is policing the police? It's more than disturbing to witness law enforcement's double standard when it comes to racism and far-right leanings. Let's just compare for a moment: at numerous Black Lives Matter rallies last summer, sheriff's deputies showed up in full riot gear to push back against nonviolent protesters; and yet, when hundreds of

mostly white Trump supporters shut down Imperial Highway in Yorba Linda to attack a peaceful group of demonstrators, the deputies helped them out by redirecting traffic. On another occasion at a Black Lives Matter rally in Costa Mesa, a sheriff's deputy was found to be wearing a patch on his official uniform for the Three-Percenters, a group that is defined on Wikipedia as a far-right, anti-government militia movement, one that even an ex-neo-Nazi calls the "most dangerous extremist group". But just last week at the OC Human Relations Commission meeting, Sheriff Barnes explained that it was fine for that deputy to remain on the force because the sheriff spoke to him and determined that he didn't have extremist views but was only confused. In fact, according to the sheriff, the officer thought he was supporting the BLM protesters! Right. And now we find that one of the sheriff's deputies actually participated in the insurrection and attempted coup in Washington, DC, on January 6. But I'm sure she didn't have extremist views either. Again, I ask: just who is policing the police? Because someone better start.

Thank you once again for reading my comments. Stay safe and please don't forget to wear your mask

Felicity Figueroa Irvine, CA

From:

PATRICK AXTELL <axtells5@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Monday, April 12, 2021 11:22 PM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

4/13/2021 meeting

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Dear Supervisors,

I am writing regarding the news that Orange County is considering "piloting" a vaccine passport program. (Agenda Item #28) on 4/13/21. I urge the Board to oppose the vaccine program. I am an OC resident, letting you know that I oppose passports for vaccines and urge supervisors not to support or fund this project.

Thank you, Velva Axtell

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Kelly Wilterding < kwilterding@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, April 12, 2021 11:09 PM

To:

COB Response

Subject:

Comments for Agenda Item 28, meeting date 4/13/21

Attention. This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments on links.

And the state of the state of

To The OC Board of Supervisors,

As an Orange County resident and parent of two school age children I am outraged and horrified that this county is moving forward with testing a COVID vaccine passport. This virus has a 99% recovery rate and the long term side effects from the vaccine are completely unknown. Mine and my family's immunization status is private information and should NEVER be weaponized and used as a barrier to retain our constitutional rights!

I have been recommended to not take the vaccine due to an existing auto immune condition and the unknown impact the vaccine may have on my health. Do I no longer deserve to move freely in society? Am I now a second class citizen? How do you intend to ensure this passport WILL NOT DISCRIMINATE? What happened to my body, my choice? By agreeing to testing this COVID passport, Orange County is making it clear that they believe only in "my body, government choice".

Do better, Orange County. Stop this COVID passport testing madness.

Sincerely,

A deeply concerned OC resident

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Graham MacRobie < gmacrobie@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, April 12, 2021 10:36 PM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

Comments for upcoming Board meetings - April 13, Agenda Item 28 and/or Composite

Apps Contract

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Dear Orange County Board of Supervisors,

I'm an Orange County resident (Laguna Niguel) of many years and I'm deeply concerned about yesterday's news in the OC Register that Dr. Clayton Chau is planning a test run of vaccine passports in Orange County. I'm writing to ask that you do everything you can to stop this dystopian idea from being implemented in Orange County. I believe this issue is related to Agenda Item #28 at the Board meeting scheduled for April 13, and may also be related to the Composite Apps contract.

Dr. Chau seems to have forgotten that we have ALL sacrificed over the last year. Reopening parts of normal society to the privileged few is a terrible public health policy; discriminating against some and further strangling the free reopening of the economy. As a software engineer with a background in cryptography and secure systems, I can assure you that it is 100% impossible to implement such a scheme and still protect people's private information, including their medical information and location every time the passport is used. Vendors that claim otherwise are preying on ignorance of how the underlying technology works.

My wife and I are fully vaccinated against the usual diseases, and we're vaccinating our children. I plan to get a COVID-19 vaccine. I mention it only because there is a HUGE difference between anti-vaxxer and someone like myself who opposes vaccine passports.

California Assemblyman Kevin Kiley says, "Having to surrender your personal health information just to go about daily life is an appalling notion, one utterly incompatible with a free society. Passports would inevitably come to be used for other purposes, extending the ethos of control from this last year into the indefinite future."

Both the California State and the Federal government have had the good sense to stay out of directly implementing vaccine passports. Please make sure Orange County does as well.

I'd be happy to provide more information if it would be helpful to you.

Kind regards,

Graham MacRobie

From:

Heather Barocio <heather.lloyd.c@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, April 12, 2021 10:32 PM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

Regarding agenda item #28 for 4/13/2021 meeting

Attention! This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

To whom it may concern:

Please let it go on the record showing my disproval of any vaccine passport trial taking place now or any time in the future. We have had enough of the tyranny and will not give any more freedoms away in the name of "public health." This is a virus with a 99% recovery rate, follow the science! No vaccine, no passport!

Heather Barocio

Zip: 90631

From:

Stephanie Hanson <a href="mailto:hansonst5@gmail.com">hansonst5@gmail.com</a>

Sent:

Monday, April 12, 2021 10:24 PM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

Public comment on Agenda item 28 for upcoming board meeting 4/13/2021

Same Burgara

CALL BUTCHERS OF

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Orange County Board of Supervisors,

the Allineau Control of the State of

อนเรา (ประเทศสมบัตรส์สำนัก

医神经 特别国际人员

It has come to my attention that Orange County is planning to pilot a Vaccine Passport/Verification Program. It's quite alarming that this idea is even being considered with the climate of division we continue to experience in our community and the nation. As a society working toward equity, equality, and inclusion—these passports will only continue division and discrimination against community members.

Last week the W.H.O. put out a statement— "We as WHO are saying at this stage we would not like to see the vaccination passport as a requirement for entry or exit because we are not certain at this stage that the vaccine prevents transmission," WHO spokeswoman Margaret Harris said at a briefing Tuesday.

"There are all those other questions, apart from the question of discrimination against the people who are not able to have the vaccine for one reason or another." A reason of the people who are not able to have the vaccine for one reason or another."

I urge you to eliminate vaccine passports/verification of any kind in Orange County, whether it be paper or digital verification. This is completely un-American and will only intensify division and discrimination.

Additionally, it's time to drop the mask mandate in our county, especially for our children. These masks are being forced on children 2 years old and up. Children are told to remain in masks during class all day while sitting behind plexiglass, at recess, during P.E., and while participating in extracurricular athletics. These teachers, coaches and athletic directors are afraid to do the right thing. They say they are just "following orders" to try and keep our schools open and sports going. However, these orders are dangerous for our kids! Someone needs to stop this insanity!!!!

It is extremely unhealthy to keep kids masked. Children have smaller airways and must work harder to breathe while masked, especially our asthma kids. Also, there are children who suffer from allergies that also affect the airway. We have children that have enlarged adenoids and tonsils. They have restricted airways as it is and suffer with conditions like sleep apnea and migraines. Masking these children exacerbates incidents of headache, migraine, sensory, attention and behavioral disorders. Many are not able to get exempted from mask wearing and when they are they're still being asked to wear shields. Shields are not doable for some of these kids either as they cannot wear the headbands.

Masks are also a distraction for children in class. While some teachers are sympathetic, many are not. We now have mask wardens among our teachers and administration. Earning class points was once used as a fun challenge to promote good behavior and educational habits in class. It was once a reward system. Instead it has now become a way to also penalize children for a slip of their mask, or if they're caught touching and moving it. Some try their best but still are troubled with the mask due to eczema flare up, irritation, sensory issues, etc. What are we doing to these poor innocent children!!! Teaching them it's wrong to need to breath and penalizing them for it. It's abusive and wrong on every level! As a doctor and one with a psychiatry background, you would think Dr. Chau of all people would understand the effects this is all having mentally and physically on our kids. Our children have the right to attend class, exercise, play sports, and breathe freely without masks and without penalty. Please stop this abuse on our children!

Adding insult to injury, moisture and bacteria build up quickly on these masks that kids are sitting in all day. This puts children at increased risk of bacterial pneumonia infections and exacerbation of dermatological conditions like eczema, secondary staph infections, and acne. Definitely not good for kids who are already so self conscious of such conditions. Not only is it dangerous to keep our children masked all day in school and sports, but as the weather warms up these issues are all compounded. Furthermore, studies are showing the dangers of mask wearing due to harmful chemicals, microplastics, allergens, and tiny synthetic microfibers being inhaled. (https://urldefense.com/v3/\_https://www.ecotextile.com/2021040127603/dyes-chemicals-news/exclusive-chemical-cocktail-found-in-face-

masks.html\_;!!KL1yqyOaGX2drU!!OY6JMfVLMmwBF-eCmtJLygN-D32rzan8XUYNJum-D3wbfM5f02Q5Du4T83GEbw\$)

I have very much appreciated the dedication and fight that some of our Supervisors here in Orange County have had standing up to try and do the right thing. It's past time for ALL of you to stand up together on these issues and take local control over this train wreck. It's been over a year that we have all dealt with this madness. I plead with you all to eliminate the masks and put a stop to all vaccine passports/verifications in Orange County.

If it means scrapping our public health Director/Officer for the time being, then so be it. The Knox County Commission in Tennessee did just that. They voted 8-3 to pass an ordinance to effectively dissolve the Knox County Board of Health. It's past time to stop allowing these restrictive mandates that affect our lives, our workplaces, and our children's physical and mental health.

I do prefer we keep local control here in Orange County rather than in the hands of the state. It seems as though our Health Director/Officer Dr. Chau is also just "following orders." Between the vaccine passports/verification program and the recently leaked video of Dr. Chau speaking with Superintendent Al Mijares that we must vaccinate all students and turn our schools into vaccination centers— we are fed up!!!! We will not stand for this!!! Children are largely unaffected and not at great risk. No one should be forcing/coercing these experimental vaccines with no long term safety studies on these kids and turning our schools into vaccine sites.

It's glaringly obvious that people are moving out of CA in droves. Moving their kids out of our public schools, selling their primary, secondary, and rental properties, closing up and moving their businesses. These restrictions, mandates and now vaccine coercion are not just driving families out, but also splitting families apart. Mom and kids go to a free state, while Dad has to stay back awhile to work until they can figure things out. After a year, many people feel they have no choice left, but to move to somewhere more free, less coercive, less intrusive, without mandates affecting our lives and our kids. We have to do what is best to protect our kids physical and mental health.

We cannot continue this way, life must resume as normal! It has been done successfully both outside CA and outside the U.S. without requiring children living in masks and without coercing vaccines. Life can go back to normal here too. We already have so many vaccinated residents, even more recovered from Covid, some are both and all contribute to herd immunity in our community. It's been over a year! Please stand up together and do the right thing now! Stop this ongoing emergency and health authority power grab! Our businesses, our lives, our families, and our children's health and future are all at stake.

Sincerely,

Stephanie Hanson 45 year resident of Orange County

From:

Niksch home <drrt2000@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Monday, April 12, 2021 10:24 PM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

Board Meeting, April 13, Agenda item 28, COVID Travel Passport

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange, Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Please Oppose ALL requests to consider travel restrictions based on 'Vaccination Papers'.

Israel has just released info that shows 'vaccinated' individuals are now more likely to become infected by the virus

Epoch Times carried this story today.

# CCP Virus Variant Affects Vaccinated People More Than Unvaccinated People: Study Secretaria de la Carta de Maria Maria de Constanto de Constante de Con LA CONTRACT OF SECURITED -OF SA

April 11, 2021 Updated: April 12, 2021

A study from Tel Aviv University found that a South African variant of the CCP (Chinese Communist Party) virus affects people vaccinated with the Pfizer shot more than unvaccinated people.

energy of the same and Challe Month

The study, which has not yet been peer-reviewed, indicated that the B.1.351 variant of the virus was found eight times more in individuals who were vaccinated—or 5.4 percent against 0.7 percent—against those who were not vaccinated. Clalit Health Services, a top Israeli health-care provider, also helped in the study.

"We found a disproportionately higher rate of the South African variant among people vaccinated with a second dose, compared to the unvaccinated group," said Adi Stern of Tel Aviv University. "This means that the South African variant is able, to some extent, to break through the vaccine's protection."

The study looked at 400 people who received at least one shot of the Pfizer/BioNTech vaccine and had contracted the COVID-19 variant and compared them to the same number of people who were infected and unvaccinated. Moderna's vaccine is also used in Israel, but it was not included in the study.

"It is the first in the world to be based on real-world data, showing that the vaccine is less effective against the South Africa variant, compared to both the original virus and the British variant," said Professor Ran Balicer, director of research at Clalit, according to news reports.

Stern said the study's findings came as a surprise.

"Based on patterns in the general population, we would have expected just one case of the South African variant, but we saw eight," Stern <u>told</u> the Times of Israel. "Obviously, this result didn't make me happy." He added, "Even if the South African variant does break through the vaccine's protection, it has not spread widely through the population."

He continued: "These preliminary findings necessitates close continued attention to the dissemination of this strain in Israel, emphasizing the need for epidemiological monitoring and systematic sequencing, in order to contain further spread of the South African variant in Israel."

The South African variant accounted for less than one percent of all COVID-19 cases in Israel, reported <u>AFP</u>, citing the study.

"This means that the Pfizer-BioNtech vaccine, though highly protective, probably does not provide the same level of protection against the South African (B.1.351) variant of the coronavirus," the study said.

Israel, separately, has rolled out a so-called "vaccine passport" system that allows people who have been vaccinated privileges over individuals who are not vaccinated. Such systems have been criticized by civil liberties groups, saying it would be an infringement on people's rights, including privacy, and would potentially create a two-tiered class system of vaccinated and unvaccinated people.

COVID-19 is the disease caused by the CCP virus, a novel coronavirus.

The Epoch Times has contacted Pfizer for comment

	IEF TOP NEWS	
×		
0000111		=:
CCP Virus Varia	nt Affects Vaccinated People More	I han Unvaccinated People

From:

Stephanie Brown <stephanien.brown@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Monday, April 12, 2021 10:05 PM COB\_Response; Bartlett, Lisa

To: Subject:

Public Comment- Board Meeting- April 13- Vaccine Passports

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

This email is to be read into public comment at the Board of Supervisors Meeting on April 13, 2021:

The article I read and interviews granted by Dr. Chau claiming a pilot program for digital vaccine passports is VERY concerning and breaks trust with the Orange County community. By making assertions that a digital vaccine passport is a good idea and good for the community without hearing from its constituents not only breaks trust it creates doubt in our local government leaders. I urge you to stand against issuing digital vaccine passports in our county.

Digital Vaccine passports puts personal information and privacy at risk and are a threat to our democracy. They strongly encourage discrimination and are coercive in nature, threatening access to personal liberty and forcing those that cannot or do not want to receive the vaccine into compliance. This stands against the values of our country and opens up liability to local businesses and government while stripping your tax paying, voting, constituents of their rights to privacy, access to personal choice, and to their God given and Country given liberties.

DO NOT BE THE COUNTY THAT INSTITUTES A PILOT PROGRAM THAT TEARS AWAY THE FABRIC OF OUR AMERICAN RIGHTS, BREACHES TRUST IN GOVERNMENT, CREATES PRIVACY AND DATA ISSUES, CREATES LIABILITY FOR YOUR BUSINESSES AND COERCES ITS RESIDENTS INTO COMPLIANCE.

I implore you to stand up for the rights of your constituents and stand against further restrictions and vaccine passports.

Stephanie Phillips 5th District

PERCENTS WITH COM

Sent from my iPhone

2

From:

Ana Leon <amleon2007@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, April 12, 2021 9:31 PM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

Comment on Vaccine Passports for upcoming board meeting

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Hello,

Section 1989

A GARAGE

I am writing on behalf of me and my family that live in orange county. I heard you were meeting to discuss vaccine passports. A vaccine passport publicizes the privacy of our health and is illegal due to HIPPA compliancy. This does not allow us to keep our records safe from people knowing what we do to our bodies.

I strongly oppose a Vaccine passport or anything that discloses my medical decisions. I hope you do the right thing.

Sincerely,

Ana Leon

From:

Elizabeth Brink < lizzylovesjesus 86@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, April 12, 2021 9:27 PM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

Comments for upcoming Board meetings

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

I am writing this email in regards to Agenda Item #28. I strongly oppose vaccine passports and urge the Board to do so as well. This is abhorrent and no one should be forced to get a vaccine or disclose their personal medical information.

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Elena Ortega <elena.santana17@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Monday, April 12, 2021 9:00 PM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

Board meeting 4/13

Attention. This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

The Control of the State of the

The second of the second

Dear Board Members,

the arrange to the

857 18 Maria

There will be not been the state of the

As a resident of Orange County for the last 34 years I never thought I'd want to leave. But now with Dr. Chau's outrageous claims lately I'm second guessing myself. First he talks about making our schools vaccination centers and sidestepping parental consent and now with proposed digital vaccine verification. This is tantamount to medical discrimination. Any medical procedure needs informed consent and the ability to make a choice, but this proposal is effectively taking that choice away. It's an ambush on people who favor bodily autonomy and do want anyone for ingethem to do something they truly believe to be harmful. Please, do not submit to Dr. Chau's lunacy. Orange County's numbers have steadily been declining, people are being responsible on their own without the help of "public health" officials interference. We the people do not want to be judged on our medical status. We do not want to be second class citizens because of our health choices. We do not want to be ostracized simply because we think differently. Please think of your constituents and vote against digital vaccine verification aka vaccine passports.

Sincerely, Elena

Sent from my iPhone

From: Tiffany Watts <watts\_vilte@hotmail.com>

**Sent:** Monday, April 12, 2021 8:58 PM

To: COB\_Response

Subject: For April 13, 2021 Meeting - No to Vaccine Passports and Ciayton Chau MUST GO!!!

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Dear Orange County Board of Supervisors,

n Silver (SML naskunia um lain).

It is becoming abundantly clear that the Orange County Health Care Agency (OCHCA) has allowed a danger to this community, Clayton Chau, to lead its agency. I have written to the OCHCA on more than one occasion requesting he be fired or forced to resign citing mistruths, lack of transparency and now his new communist push with "trial" vaccine passports. I do not care what name these vaccine passports are given, for the meeting on April 13, 2021 or in any tweaked manner to try and make them socially acceptable, the premise behind them VIOLATES medical privacy and Constitutional rights and freedoms of humanity.

This topic and Mr. Chau's response to it is pushing into dictatorship, but also incites the potential to spark chaos amongst the constituency of this community. The mask issue created a deep divide and this is only going to further divide to the detriment of the whole. The Board of Supervisors should take this as notice that Clayton Chau is openly practicing medicine without proper licensure or patient consent by recently stating in an instagram post, "[sic] we are going to need your support to really educate our kids and our parents that they have to accept the vaccine, because it feel veryestrongly that without the vaccine we have no way out of this pandemic." The audience Mr. Chau is talking to is being indoctrinated to, in turn, make unsolicited medical recommendations to kids (What? That is a huge red flag warning for me) and parents. His fear-mongering language, when we are already out of the "pandemic", is abuse of power for a man in his position. Furthermore, in that video he stated that "we know" that with 2 doses of the vaccine children age 100% protected. Besides the FACT that, depending on the age group, trials are recruiting (6 months to under 12) and barely underway (12 to 17; began December 2020 and ends June 2022), what he blatantly overlooks is that children are 99.99999% protected WITHOUT IT; it's called natural immunity. Mr. Chau is, in essence, openly pushing for human experimentation using Emergency Use Authorized injections, NOT APPROVED AS A VACCINE, that has had well documented incidents of detrimental and life-altering side-effects and even death. Furthermore, Mr. Chau's agenda operates on "feelings" and not facts; and the slap in the face is that the taxpayers of this community have to pay his unwarranted salary to boot.

As a remedy, I believe, the Orange County Board of Supervisors, as a whole, should firmly and unanimously reject any form of medical identifier, primarily known as a vaccine passport, in test or practice, on behalf of the constituent of Orange County. Additionally, the Board should push for the resignation or termination of Mr. Clayton Chau. His actions undermine the charge of the position to work in the 'best interest' of this county using facts, not feelings, and respecting the rule of law and our United States Constitution.

Sincerely,

Tiffany Watts

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

From:

Danette Smith <danettesmith@cox.net>

Sent:

Monday, April 12, 2021 7:23 PM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

Comments for upcoming Board meetings

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Opposed to "piloting" a vaccine passport program!

From:

Kristine Spadt <spadtmomx3@sbcglobal.net>

Sent:

Monday, April 12, 2021 7:11 PM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

Agenda item #28 for 4/13/2021 meeting

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

I am a registered Orange County voter who does NOT support the idea of vaccine passports.

They are discriminatory and undermine individual privacy. Further, I believe they are a violation of the 1st and 4th amendments and therefore unconstitutional.

I urge the Orange County Board of Supervisors to vote against any effort to support vaccine passports.

Thank you, Kristine Spadt

From:

Jackson Salinas <jaxsalinas@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, April 12, 2021 6:38 PM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

BOS Public Comment on Item 28 04/13/2021

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

I am 100% opposed to the potential vaccine passports. These passports will discriminate against people that don't have the vaccine. It violates the ADA and the HIPAA. Please do not pass this.

From: Michelle O'Brien <maobrien50@gmail.com>

**Sent:** Monday, April 12, 2021 5:20 PM

To: COB\_Response

**Subject:** No On Vaccine Passports, Support And Funding

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Hello Distinguished Board of Supervisors,

The second secon

I understand that you will be discussing vaccine passports during tomorrow's Board of Supervisors meeting. I'm a long time registered voter in Orange County and I'm reaching out to tell you that we Do NOT want a vaccine passport nor do your constituents want you to support or fund the project.

First and foremost, it is against the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA) and Federal law to require someone to share medical information. I would not discuss personal medical information with anyone except my doctors! I know many people who have received a COVID-19 vaccine, I choose not to disclose if I have or have not but, I can tell you that they don't want to have to share their information either.

As you know too many businesses have suffered financially this past year and if you choose to move forward with a passport, hundreds of thousands of people will not support any business that requires it. Is that really what you want is to penalize and cause unnecessary continued financial hardship? I'm sure that's not the case. Please do the right thing and say NO to Vaccine Passports. Thank you and please feel free to contact me.

From:

natasha petakoff <natashakoff@icloud.com>

Sent:

Monday, April 12, 2021 4:42 PM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

Comments on vaccine passport for upcoming board meeting

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links:

Helloj:

But went to be the section

I am writing on behalf of me and my family that live in orange county. I heard you were meeting to discuss vaccine passports. I think creating this vaccine passports is Invading in our health privacy. Is this even HIPPA compliant? This does not allow us to keep our records safe from people knowing what we do to our bodies.

I strongly oppose this Vaccine passport and I hope you do the right thing.

Thank you for listening,

Natasha Blaha

Sent from my iPhone

I hat the grown of a tool or

网络生物 经收款 医电影电子 计

t denedas or leader

From:

Cyndi Gitibin <cgitibin@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, April 12, 2021 4:31 PM COB Response

To:

Pilot Vaccine Passport

Attention. This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

I HAVE US ON THE

They are accompassive programming

Service States of the

Dear OC Supervisors, and Newport Beach Mayor William O'Neill,

Thank you for serving our community, especially during these turbulent times. It is my understanding that there is a scheduled meeting tomorrow at 9AM to review a "pilot vaccine passport program" for Orange County. While I am a proponent of receiving the covid "vaccine" if an individual is elderly and/or has comorbidities, I am also a firm supporter of an individual's right NOT to receive the vaccine if they are not in a high-risk category. I am concerned that a "pilotipassport vaccine program" will set a dangerous precedent of government overreach, and deny the sovereign right for American citizens to decide individually whether the vaccine is right for them. I am also concerned about forcing young girls and boys to take the trace in order to attend school. Not enough is know regarding fertility and future affects on children. Many are choosing to wait until there is more data as many have robust immune systems, and have a 99.98% survivability rate if they get the virus.

The three vaccines on the market are not FDA approved, and a small percentage of adverse effects from these shots are reported on a daily basis in various news outlets. Here is the Pfizer document clearly stating that their product is not FDA approved yet -

https://urldefense.com/v3/\_http://labeling.pfizer.com/ShowLabeling.aspx?id=14472&format=pdf\_\_;!!KL1yqyOaGX2drUI!wy\_Z6lolsVzHfrPt-

GQZ8DiFfry5qMMO6XWAMjsB3e3U\_5N99W4m3EE1N\_AyVA\$. Many Americans would rather remain in the 'control' group of this experiment, until more is known about the side effects of these covid "vaccines".

Thank you for upholding our constitutional right to the freedom to access our individual risks and benefits of taking a vaccine, and voting against instituting a vaccine passport program in Orange County.

Respectfully,

Cyndi Gitibin James 4:8

2

From:

Colleen Cavalieri <colleenhb@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Monday, April 12, 2021 4:24 PM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

Vaccine passports Agenda item #28

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Good Afternoon, 1882

On your regular Board meeting tomorrow morning, I've been told that you'll be discussing a pilot program for vaccine; passports.

lam firmly against any type of vaccine passports for the following reasons:

- 1) First and foremost I believe this type of "passport" would be unconstitutional. It also would create a 2nd class of citizen with lesser privileges.
- 2) Having had the virus, I'm not rushing to a vaccine, due to potential Immunity. I'm also allergic to lots of medications and am in a wait and see mode. But this "passport" could prevent me from traveling, going to amusement parks and other areas were I should be free to go.
- 3) The vaccines, currently, are pretty effective between 69% 95%. However they're not 100%. Someone who has been vaccinated, with the "passport", have mild symptoms of Covid and not realize they have it. But they'd by the County of Orange to go wherever. I'd be prepared for law suits if that happens.
- 4) Assemblyman Kevin Kiley is sponsoring a bill to make vaccine passports illegal in CA. Other states have already done this. Why is Orange County so anxious to test these waters?

In summary, I think it's a bad idea. I don't think this will be an incentive to anyone to get vaccinated. It might well backfire as regards to stifling the freedom we enjoy living in Orange County.

Thank you

Colleen Cavalieri

Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android

From:

Graham MacRobie < gmacrobie@gmail.com>

Sent:

Saturday, April 10, 2021 12:31 PM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

Comments for upcoming Board meetings

Attention: This email originated from outside the County of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Dear Orange County Board of Supervisors,

I'm an Orange County resident (Laguna Niguel) of many years and I'm deeply concerned about yesterday's news in the OC Register that Dr. Clayton Chau is planning a test run of vaccine passports in Orange County. I'm writing to ask that you do everything you can to stop this dystopian idea from being implemented in Orange County.

Dr. Chau seems to have forgotten that we have ALL sacrificed over the last year. Reopening parts of normal society to the privileged few is a terrible public health policy; discriminating against some and further strangling the free reopening of the economy. As a software engineer with a background in cryptography and secure systems, I can assure you that it is 100% impossible to implement such a scheme and still protect people's private information, including their medical information and location every time the passport is used. Vendors that claim otherwise are preying on ignorance of how the underlying technology works.

My wife and I are fully vaccinated against the usual diseases, and we're vaccinating our children. I plan to get a COVID-19 vaccine. I mention it only because there is a HUGE difference between anti-vaxxer and someone like myself who opposes vaccine passports.

California Assemblyman Kevin Kiley says, "Having to surrender your personal health information just to go about daily life is an appalling notion, one utterly incompatible with a free society. Passports would inevitably come to be used for other purposes, extending the ethos of control from this last year into the indefinite future."

Both the California State and the Federal government have had the good sense to stay out of directly implementing vaccine passports. Please make sure Orange County does as well.

I'd be happy to provide more information if it would be helpful to you.

Kind regards,

Graham MacRobie

From:

Carol Audette < outlook 24A486448EC2702A@outlook.com >

Sent:

Tuesday, April 13, 2021 12:37 AM

To:

COB\_Response

Subject:

Comments for upcoming Board meetings, April 13, 2021

ing a series of the Series.

The property of the control of the country of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

Attention: This email:originated from outside the Country of Orange. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

TO USE OF MARKING CONTROL OF

To board of supervisors of Orange county:

The Market State of the

This is in regards to #28 on the agenda for the April 13, 2021 meeting. I understand that a vaccine passport in regards to being vaccinated against COVID 19 will be proposed, even though it is not stated in the text.

The effectiveness, long term effects of this experimental mRNA preparation given to the public has not been determined. Its never been used in humans. The safety and effectiveness takes years to determine, not just a few months as is true in this case. It is a crime against humanity, in every respect, to implement a vaccine passport for this biologic. To try to force the population to take this preparation in order to freely live their lives is ludicrous. People have the right to make their own decisions in regard to their health, especially with the majority of preparations (except Johnson and Johnson) are experimental in nature.

My career has been in virology research and clinical laboratories. Numerous times, theories that look good on paper, do not prove to be true. I am beyond concerned with what I am seeing in regards to a pandemic to a virus that mortality rates are less than 1%. And now, the implementation and scare tactics to vaccinate people with a rushed experimental preparation and then to even entertain the thought of implementing a vaccine passport in order to live your life. If people were given the truth, they would never fall for this.

With great concern,
Carol Audette
Sent from <u>Mail</u> for Windows 10